

Please note there will be no Salsacise during the month of August.

Gardening Club does not meet in August - information for September will follow in next months newsletter.

Rendezvous as normal throughout August.

Tuesday 8th August - Film Night WI Hall 7.30pm. - 'A Shot in the Dark'
For lovers of Peter Sellers as Inspector Clouseau. Many murders and many laughs. Also starring
Elke Sommer and Herbert Lom.

Tuesday 15th August - W.I. Hall 7pm - Presentation of the results from The Forge Inn Survey Dave Wilson would like to express his thanks to those who have returned the survey on the The Forge as a Community Asset. The results of the survey will be presented and discussion will follow on the next steps and further engagement.

Saturday 26th, Sunday 27th, Monday 28th August - 2pm - 4pm - Village Scarecrow Stroll Weekend - St John's will be open to collect your map. Tea and cakes on sale too!!

Details from Pauline 07752 334 052 or 790721

LEGO® @ the Library - Tinker with tech this summer at one of our programmable LEGO® workshops. We'll be using LEGO Education SPIKE™ Essential kits and tablets to build and experiment with. Build and program a taxi, cable car, a spinning ferris wheel, twirling teacups and much more! Suitable for children aged 6 + who must be accompanied by a responsible adult. Available upto 11th August. Bookings: https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/lego-the-library-2320329

Speed Gun Training
The Parish Council would like to
ask for volunteers to undertake
community speed watch training
with our local police service.
If you are interested in applying,
please let Deb Wilson know who
will be able to advise on the
process.

deb_thecroft@hotmail.com

Meadows and Woodland

Thanks to the volunteers who turned out to shift gravel so that a major repair to the north bank path could be done quickly without closing the path. Improvements continue to be made at that site and moving west. There are a number of ways you can help:-

- Volunteers meet every Tuesday morning at 10 undertaking routine maintenance. Turn up bring your secateurs, or a spade or bucket.
- You can volunteer to be called out for one off jobs that require short term intervention by as many people as possible.
- The next big job is to work on the Jubilee Oak Clearing, Strimmers or tree loppers so that we can open the area up.
- Also people who can survey various groups of wildlife particularly plants, trees or insects

To find out more contact dparkin@btinternet.com